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Year 7 entry (11+) to King Alfred School
The King Alfred School has students from age 4 to 18.  Most children go ‘across the field’ from primary to secondary years.  However, each year we have places available for a number of external applicants.  
King Alfred School achieves academic success without academic selection. For Year 7 entry, the school looks for a mixed ability intake, in keeping with our ethos.  The admissions process is a two-step process, as explained below. 

Applications will be accepted from Friday 29 August 2025, with the deadline at 4.00pm on Thursday 25 September 2025.

Step 1

When completing the application, you will be required to attach the latest school report, and any educational/health reports that may be applicable.  
Everyone who has applied will be invited in for the initial assessments on Saturday 4 October 2025.
Apply on our website: http://www.kingalfred.org.uk/Entry-at-11/year-7-entry-application-form 
These applications will then be looked at by the academic team who will shortlist 40-45 applicants to progress through to the next stage of the process below:

Step 2

An online form will be sent to all applicants who have progressed to Step 2 which will need to be completed, incorporating two pieces of work, one of which needs to be written and from the their current school (videos are not permitted).  This will be followed by half a day at the school comprising of group interviews and problem-solving activities.  At this point, school references will also be requested.
We will then invite successful applicants to an interview, with their parents. The number invited will depend on how many places are available.
The Year 7 2026 entry further assessment day will be on Saturday 22 November 2025 and will take approximately 5 hours.
Bursaries

There are a small number of Bursaries available for students coming in at Year 7. The Bursary application process is a separate process, with a deadline for completed applications of Friday 26 September.  Please email Caroline Korniczky financialassistance@kingalfred.org.uk for more information.
Occasional Places for Years 8, 9 and 10

Children can apply for entry for most year groups (with the exception of Year 11 and Year 13), as places occasionally become available for Years 8, 9 and 10. However, we only take new pupils into Year 10 at the beginning of the academic year.
When an application form is received, the child’s name is added to the waiting list. Parents are asked to attach a recent school report and any other relevant educational/health reports to the application.
If an occasional vacancy arises, the next child on the waiting list will be contacted and invited into the school for a two-day visit.  The child will visit the class where there is a space. During this time, they will also complete assessments set by the school and have a pastoral meeting.  Parents will be invited to meet with the Head of Upper School and Head of Year.  A reference will be requested from the current school (timing agreed with the parents).  After the two-day visit, the school will decide whether to make a firm offer of a place.
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